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A Regular Meeting of The Mayor And Borough Council of The Borough Of Glen Ridge was held on Monday, November 10th, 2008 in the Council Chamber of The Municipal Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at 7:30 p m.

Mayor Hughes led The Council and the citizens in attendance in a Salute to the Flag.

Mayor Hughes read a prepared statement that adequate notice of this meeting had been provided to the public as required by statutes.

Present:  Mayor Hughes,  Councilpersons Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Lisovicz and Patrick.

Absent:  Councilman  Dawson.
The following Borough Officers were in attendance:  Acting Borough Attorney Grantz and Public Safety Police Director Magnier. 

     The Minutes of the Regular Meeting that was held on October 27th, 2008 were approved with the following corrections:  page no. 101,  paragraph no. 3 and line no. 3,  corrected to read as follows:  was ordered to perform a revaluation program the  market  ( marked ),
page no.  101,  paragraph no.  9,  line no.  3,  corrected to read as follows:  Bank  ( Depository )  and he reported on the present . . .    page no.  102,  paragraph no.  3,  line no.  1,  corrected to read as follows:  Seyffarth, seconded by Councilperson Sachs that Ordinance No.  1501  ( 1500 ) . . .  and  page no.  103,  paragraph no.  1,  line nos.  3 and 4,  corrected to read as follows:  placed on Forest Avenue Field,  the Hurrell Field shed that is being  reconstructed  

( replaced )  and the fence replacement at Hurrell Field.   
     Deputy Borough Administrator Zichelli presented the following written communications:
        A letter to Mayor Hughes from Joseph Morris, Vice President Business Development and Government Relations of Mountainside Hospital thanking him for inviting the Hospital to attend a meeting of the Caring Community Alliance on October 28th to discuss issues concerning the Borough such as transportation of Seniors to health care appointments.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.

      A letter to Administrator Rohal from Nebraska Governor Dave Heineman advising that a representative from the Nebraska Department Of Economic Development will be in the area the first week of December to discuss Nebraska’s advantage for expansion.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.

     A letter to Mayor Hughes from Mayor Sandra H. Haimoff, Mayor Of Millburn and sent to Linda Greenstein, Chair N. J. Assembly Judiciary Committee advising of Millburn’s opposition to pending Legislation A-1158  “Wrongful Death” because of the potential to significantly increase taxpayer expense.  Mayor Hughes ordered that he correspondence be filed.
     Mayor Hughes reported on the new energy efficient light bulb that were installed in the Council Chamber as part of the Borough’s “Green Project”.
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     Mayor Hughes also reported that the next meeting of the Mayor And Council will be on November 24th and that the 24th will also be Student Government Day.  Mayor Hughes also announced that the remaining meeting schedule for the Council in  2008  is December 8th and 22nd and that the Reorganization Meeting will be held on January 5th, 2009.

     Mayor Hughes reported that Glen Ridge experienced a very high voter turnout on November 4th General Election with  76  percent voting and although this percentage seemed high it was about the same in  2004.  Mayor Hughes thanked the Board Of Education for their cooperation during this past election and for the use of classrooms in the schools.

     Mayor Hughes reported that the rededication ceremony for the Glen Ridge Library on Saturday was a wonderful event and that Congressman Pascrell and Assemblypersons Giblin and Oliver attended the ceremony.  Mayor Hughes commended all the volunteers at the Library for their outstanding service and for making this day possible.  
     Councilman Sachs, Chairman of The Finance And Administration Committee, announced that  2009  budget draft proposals are due in to the Council in early December and that this will be a very difficult process this year. 

     The following, after an explanation of items on the bill list,
was introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Seyffarth and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none: 
                                          ( Resolution No.  172 - 08 )
   
CLAIMS - APPROVAL OF

     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 209 )
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Seyffarth and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                        ( Resolution No.  173 - 08 )
   
CHAPTER  159  -  NJT  GRANT
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 210 )
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Baker and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                                     ( Resolution No.  174 - 08 )
   
TAX & WATER OVERMENT – AUTHORIZING REFUNDS
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 210 )
     Councilwoman Seyffarth, Chairwoman of the Public Safety Committee, reported that the Public Safety Committee met on October 28th and that the following agenda item was discussed:  school crossing guards and child safety when traveling too and from school.  The Police Department under the direction of Lieutenant Bruno has done an in depth evaluation that included crosswalk statistics analysis, numbers of children and vehicle violation.  Also studies of 
                           Glen Ridge, N. J.  November 10th, 2008.  107

intersections at Snowden, Appleton, Winsor, Washington, Maolis, Linden, Old Oak, Lincoln and Woodland Avenue.  A safety committee is being established that will include Principal Rota, Lieutenant Bruno,  Administrator Rohal, Tom Agnew from the Board Of Education and herself.  The Committee will study and address child safety in the areas around the schools.  One recommendation that has already been made by the Committee is for additional signage around the schools.
Councilwoman Seyffarth also reported that the Borough will be applying to the State for a safety grant in May of 2009. 

     Councilwoman Seyffarth announced that the next Public Safety Committee meeting will be held on November 17th at 5:30 p. m. in the Chief’s office.
     Councilwoman Baker stated that parking is very intense on the south side of Ridgewood Avenue in the area of the schools.

     The following was introduced by Councilperson Seyffarth, seconded by Councilperson Sachs and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                        ( Resolution No.  175 - 08 )
   
ALTERNATE ROUTE POLICE OFFICER – MICHAEL MEDICO
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 211 )
     Councilwoman Baker, Chairwoman of The Community Affairs And Public Relations Committee, reported that the first meeting of the Caring Community Alliance Committee was held on October 28th and that although the weather that night was very bad the turnout for the meeting was great.  The Committee has been created to coordinate efforts of our various service organizations and to support the many organizations.  There were approximately  15  organizations represented at the first meeting and Councilwoman Baker thanked all for attending including Mayor Hughes and Councilpersons Seyffarth and Patrick. 

     Councilperson Lisovicz reported that he has Ordinance No.  1502
entitled:


          AN  ORDINANCE  TO  APPROPRIATE

               GRANTS  FUNDS  FOR  VARIOUS  WATER

               CAPITAL  IMPROVEMENT  PROJECTS

for introduction.  The Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Lisovicz.  It was moved by Councilperson Lisovicz, seconded by Councilperson Baker that Ordinance No.  1502  be passed on first reading.  The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Lisovicz and Patrick 

voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Hughes referred the Ordinance to Municipal Clerk Rohal for the purpose of statutory public and posting.
     Mayor Hughes announced that the second reading and public hearing for this Ordinance will be held on November 24th.

     Councilman Lisovicz, Chairman of The Parks And Recreation Committee, reported that the Committee met earlier this evening and 
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discussed fencing at Hurrell Field on the north and south side of the field.
     Councilman Lisovicz reported that the Forest Avenue field project is all but finished except for a few punch list items.



Councilman Lisovicz stated that it is hoped that in conjunction with the Board Of Education that the basketball court can be refinished.


Councilman Lisovicz further reported that the paving of Forest Avenue from Bay Avenue to Watchung Avenue will start on Tuesday.


Councilman Patrick, Chairman of The Planning And Development Committee, reported that the Committee is waiting neighborhood feedback on the Benson Street railroad station project.
     Deputy Borough Administrator Zichelli announced that Student Government Day will on November 24th.



Deputy Borough Administrator Zichelli reminded everyone that once the paving begins on Forest Avenue tomorrow that parking on Forest will be prohibited.
 
Mr. Halili Hodge of 122 Hillside Avenue, Glen Ridge, reported his continued dissatisfaction with the property tax appeal process.  Mr. Hodge questioned Attorney Grantz regarding the prior relationship the Borough has had with the firm representing the Borough on the appeals and why the original assessed value is being used during this appeal process and he asked for a sit down meeting with all involved parties.

     Councilman Lisovicz stated to Mr. Hodge that he regrets the feelings that Mr. Hodge is having and that he has not heard this Council make any disparaging remarks and that this Council has a responsibility to all its residents.  Councilman Lisovicz emphatically stated that he has never met anyone from the firm and that he has never had any involvement with the firm.

     Mayor Hughes stated that this is a hands-off process for the Council and that the Mayor and Council are precluded, by law, from any involvement in this process. 
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Patrick, seconded by Councilperson Lisovicz and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                            ( Resolution No.  176 – 08 )
           ADJOURNED TO CLOSED SESSION - OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT
     ( Resolution Book No.  16  -  Page No.  16 – 211 )
Mayor Hughes declared that this meeting is hereby adjourned.
The Council adjourned at  8:35  p. m.

          Michael  J. Rohal
  Michael  J.  Rohal,   
                                              Municipal  Clerk

